
 
 
Amend Senate 6059, Assembly 9559, A BUDGET BILL, AN ACT to authorize the 
dormitory authority of the state of New York… 
 
Page 2,  An Act Clause After “ (Part S);" and before “to amend” 
 unnumbered Strike out “and” 
 line 39 
 
Page 2, An Act Clause After “(Part T)” 
 unnumbered Insert “; and to amend the environmental  
 line 43  conservation law, in relation to pesticide  
  applicator certification (Part U)” 
 
Page 2, line 4 After "through", Srike out "T" and insert "U" 
 
Page 33, line 5 After “region of the state” 
  Insert “, including, but not limited to,  

projects associated with the retention or 
expansion of federal military employment, or 
related civilian employment, in New York state 
as a result of the base realignment and closure 
commission” 

 
Page 40, line 12 Strike out “1,000” and insert “1,100” 
 
Page 42, line 51 Strike out “April” and insert “March” 
 
Page 43, Between lines  Insert (LBD#73023-02-4) 
 2 and 3 “Part U 
  Section 1. Paragraph d of subdivision 3 of  

section 33-0905 of the environmental 
conservation law, as amended by section 1 of 
part F of chapter 686 of the laws of 2003, is 
amended to read as follows: 

 
  d. Except as provided in paragraph e of this  

subdivision, pesticide applicator 
certifications shall be valid for [one year] 
three years after which every applicator shall 
recertify according to the requirements then in 
effect.  Certification identification cards 
shall be valid for [one year] three years.   

 
  §2. Subdivision 2 of section 33-0911 of the  

environmental conservation law, as amended by 
section 2 of part XI of chapter 62 of the laws 
of 2003, is amended to read as follows: 

 
  2. Fees for pesticide applicator certification  

shall be [seventy-five] two hundred twenty-five 
dollars for commercial pesticide applicator 
certification in one individual category, 
[twenty-five] seventy-five dollars for each 
additional category and [twenty-five] seventy-
five dollars for each additional sub-category 
chosen.  For private applicators a fee of 
twenty-five dollars for the initial certified 
private applicator and five dollars for 
subsequent applicators on the same farm or 
business shall be charged at the time of 
initial certification, renewal of certification 
or recertification. 



 
  §3. This act shall take effect immediately.” 
 
Page 43, line 13 After "through", Strike out "T" and insert "U" 


